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October 3, 2019
C & S Companies
141 Elm Street, Suite 100
Buffalo, NY 14200

Attn: Eric Daniel
Re: Oakcrest
Dear Mr. Daniel:

The Planning and Building Dept. has reviewed the Development Plan and Secondary Plat and submitted on September xx, 2019 for the Gateway Crossing Senior Apartments and has the following comments that need to be resolved:

PLAT:

1. Addressing approval will be forthcoming. 
2. Please provide a secondary plat. 

a. List the PUD Ordinance name and number on the plat.
b. The plat shall be required to include the following language: “The property owner or property manager shall be solely responsible for maintaining all required landscaping.”

c. The Town may have additional comments after the plat has been filed. 
CONSTRUCTION PLANS:

Streets & Sidewalks/Paths
3. Please install a “continental” style crosswalk marking across the entrance drive onto Gateway Crossing Blvd.    

4. Please provide an auto-turn exhibit ensuring the largest fire apparatus (52’ x 8’) can maneuver the entrance and site.   

Lighting & Landscaping

5. Both entrance light fixtures shall match the Town of McCordsville street light standards.  In addition, please color match the caps to the poles.  We are trying to get away from the gold caps.  Additionally, we have amended our ordinance to allow you to use any vendor/manufacturer so long as the style of the pole, fixture, and luminaire are the same style as our details.  

6. All external light fixtures must be LED.

7. Per the PUD Ordinance, a small buffer-yard is required between these apartments and the single-family uses to the south.  A small buffer-yard requires a minimum 3’ mound, along with 5’ trees and 10’ shrubs per 100 lineal feet of buffer-yard.  The mounding shall be shown on both the landscape and grading plan sheets.
8. The Town strives to make its detention ponds into aesthetic features.  In trying to meet this goal, please add some tree plantings around the pond.   See enclosed site plan mark-up with suggested locations.  These locations are in the approximate locations.  For the trees adjacent to the retail drive, they are intended to be 10’off back-of-curb.  For the trees adjacent to the building, they are intended to be at least 10’ off the water line and around the 845-855’ elevation.  These trees can be ornamental trees.  
9. Sheet CS 101 is missing a light fixture location (between garage along north PL). 

Miscellaneous

10. Please revise parking space markings to white.

11. The Town requires curbing on parking lot islands. You can use curb turnouts if it simplifies the drainage. 
12. The Vernon Township Fire Marshal may have comments related to hydrant spacing and hydrant connections.
13. The trash enclosure detail denotes CMU, not brick.  The enclosure will need to match the building brick.  

14. Where are mechanicals located? 

15. Any sign posts in or adjacent to the right-of-way or public easement need to match the Town standards. 
16. Please provide a description of which entity will be in charge of detention pond maintenance and how it will be maintained following re-construction. 
Please submit revisions to these comments and all other Town comments following the TAC meeting.  Revisions shall include a letter addressing each comment, referring to the page on which the revision can be found, and be submitted via email or share file link to rcrum@mccordsville.org.  Submittals received by October 8th will be eligible for review by the Plan Commission on October 15th.  Submittals received by November 5th will be eligible for review by the Plan Commission on November 19th.  Detailed drainage revisions can be continued to be addressed following Plan Commission.

The Town reserves the right to highlight additional comments at a later date.

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,
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Ryan Crum, AICP, CPM
Director of Planning & Building

Town of McCordsville
